Academic Senate Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 22, 2025
7:00 P.M.
OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER

Call to Order 
Chairperson Horst called the meeting to order.

Roll Call 
Senator Cline called the roll and declared quorum.

Public Comment: All speakers must sign in with the Senate Secretary prior to the start of the meeting.
None.

Presentation:
Campus Climate Survey Results
Interim Chief Equity and Inclusion Officer Byron Craig
Link to presentation
(The slides for this presentation can be found in Appendix II of these minutes)
Senator Craig: Good evening, everyone. Dr. Houston started by talking about the student survey when she was in this role. I am going to follow with talking about the faculty and staff survey that she completed. Let me start by saying that this survey needs to be updated. I will be doing another one, or whoever is in this role will be doing another one fairly soon. We are mandated to do an equity plan report every year now. Part of getting that data relies on doing these surveys, so another survey will be done. This is from ‘22-’23, so I am sure a lot of the information has changed some. I want to talk about how the survey was done. The goal of the report for this campus inclusion survey at ISU was designed to measure the extent to which ISU is perceived as a campus community that values and supports inclusion, belonging, and access for all employees including staff, faculty, and administrators. The survey assessed the extent to which employees felt welcomed, valued, supported in their professions and free to express their unique identities and beliefs. I will talk about some of the questions that were asked on the survey in a couple minutes. I think it is good to start off with some points of pride when we talk about ISU. You can go to slide 46 if you want to follow along with these. 

Some of those were that ISU employees experience greater levels of inclusivity compared with peer institutions. ISU’s employees with disability report greater accessibility and experience more respect compared with peer institutions. ISU international employees experience more respect compared with peer institutions. Veterans and military are more likely to feel welcome and treated with respect. More ISU employees believe diversity and inclusion is important to campus leaders compared to peer institutions. The majority of ISU employees from all ethnicities felt valued and supported in their career goals. About the data collection and recruitment -- during the four weeks of data collection, several tabling events were organized by volunteers, I was one of those volunteers, and student workers across campus provided employees and students with information about the survey and how the results would be utilized to improve the campus experience. Additionally, department chairs, deans, and cabinet members encouraged their employees to participate in the survey and to preserve anonymity. Insight or diversity viewfinder implemented the survey. Invitations to participate were emailed to all full and part time employees in fall, 2022. Employees could elect not to participate. Once the surveys were completed, identifiers and contact information was removed from the survey data file. Survey reminders were sent weekly to employees during the four weeks of data collection. 

In the end, 1,197 out of 3,800 employees, a 30% response rate, participated in the survey. All finding in the survey were in comparison with three other similar public institutions: Northern Illinois University, Ohio University, and Central Michigan University. Some of the survey questions that were asked included, “Do you feel comfortable?” “Do faculty and staff feel respected by students?” “Do staff feel respected by faculty?” “Do faculty feel respected by staff?” “Do faculty and staff feel respected by administrators?” “Do you feel welcome on campus?” “Do you feel supported in your career goals?” “Do you feel like you have opportunities for career advancement?” and “Do you feel like you are a valued member of the team?” 

If you go to slide 28, we will start with diagnosed disability. For those diagnosed with disabilities, the feeling of being more welcome on campus, 58% here vs 54% at our peer institutions, in the surrounding community, 65% vs 55%. “Felt facilities were accessible” 53% vs 45%. Slide 31 for gender identity and sexuality. Compared to our peer institutions, ISU employees felt less comfortable openly expressing their gender identity on campus, 67% vs 72%. ISU employees felt less comfortable openly expressing their sexuality, 56% vs 63%. That is something we can talk about if you have questions. I think those numbers are still something we need to work on. 

Slide 29 for military and veteran experiences. They were equally likely to feel welcome on campus, 55% vs 55%. They were much more likely to feel welcome in the community, 70% vs 55%. Respected by staff, that was 60% vs 46%, and respected by students, 49% vs 45%. Slide 30 is on spiritual and religious beliefs compared to peer institutions once again. “Felt comfortable expressing their religious and spiritual beliefs on campus, 39% vs 37%. In the surrounding community 53% vs 49%. Slides 39 and 40, International Employee Experience. “Felt respected by other students” 73% at ISU vs 69% for peer institutions. Respected by faculty, 80% vs 71%. Respected by staff, 79% vs 78%. Respected by administrators, 75% vs 72%. Slides 42 and 43, Perception of Campus Diversity and Inclusion. Here, we are particularly looking at searches and hiring practices. “Search committees in my unit require a diverse pool of candidates” 60% of ISU employees agree, vs 59% from peer institutions. “Search committees in my unit have a dedicated diversity recruitment specialist” 23% ISU employees agree vs 22% from peer institutions. “Members of search committees in my unit attend diversity recruitment events” 33% ISU employees agree vs 20% from peer institutions. 

Slides 41 and 43, this is Experience with Diverse Searches in Hiring. “My department/division/unit participates in an institutional strategic diversity hiring plan.” 45% ISU employees agree vs 41% from peer institutions. “A written diversity plan is required in my department/division/unit” 34% ISU employees agree vs 27% from peer institutions. “My department/division/unit is accountable for diversity progress” 46% ISU employees agree vs 38% from peer institutions. Slide 45, Discrimination, bias, and harassment from peers and with employees from peer institutions. “Knew where to file report of discrimination.” That was the same, 67% vs 67%. “Believed a discrimination report would be taken seriously” 70% vs 71%. “Believed that privacy would be maintained if they filed a report” 57% vs 57%. “Believed their safety would be protected if they filed a report” 58% vs 54% at peer institutions.

Some of the work to be done we found in this survey: ISU employees felt less comfortable openly expressing their gender identity compared with peer institutions. Less than 255 of employees report that their units have a designated diversity recruiter. 10-to-20-point differences exist across racial and ethnic groups with regard to opportunities for career advancement, and remember this is from ’22-23, ISU employees felt less comfortable openly expressing their sexuality compared with peer institutions used in this survey. Employees who identify as native American represent the smallest proportion of employees and are least likely to feel welcome and respected. Fewer ISU employees believe they have adequate training to engage with students and employees on campus compared with peers. In closing, there are some next steps. When this survey ended, we began forming some DIAC inclusion task forces. Some of them went some places, I chaired the LGBTQ task force. We did meet and we came up with some information. I am not sure where that has gone. We will still need to talk about that. 

I think some questions that we are left with are, what could we do differently? Will the questions still be the same? We will probably change some of those questions. We will think about how we can get more responses. We used a big firm last time. We did a lot of work and had student ambassadors. We did tabling and a lot of work. I think we still wish we had more people responding to the survey and had more participation. There are some studies out now that show by simply sending out survey questions over text you get more responses. That is something I am looking at doing for the next survey. I would also like to get some feedback from you, how think that we could do a better survey. I don’t know if any of you participated in the survey or responded to it, but I would like to hear what you think. How do you think we could do it differently? 

Senator Blum: Are there peer institutions that excel in some of these areas that we could learn from? 

Senator Craig: I am a member of the Illinois Diversity Leaders who meet once a month. We are always sharing information about what other institutions are doing. We just formed an Illinois National Association of Diversity Officers in Higher Education. We will be sharing information and seeing what our peer institutions are doing. There are institutions in the state that are getting awards for being more LGBTQ-friendly. For being Hispanic-serving institutions, and things like that. There are things we can learn from one another. That is probably one of the most valuable things I am a member of because I see what they are doing and look at that information. 

Senator Lynd: You mentioned that you had served on one of those task forces; I served on one of those data analysis committees as well. Is there further discussion on what we can do with the data we have? It may be imperfect, may not be enough, but we know enough to know that there is also some dissatisfaction. What sorts of things are we moving forward with?

Senator Craig: There are groups on DIAC that are still doing some surveys and looking closely at some of things we found like hiring practices, what could we do better, how could we attract more faculty of color? How can we retain more students? We are always looking at that and trying to figure out what some of the best practices are that we can do. It is ongoing, and this is why I am excited about getting to the next survey, to see where we really are. The numbers are changing, information is changing, I think another survey would show where we are now. I would like to move forward from that point. There are still committee in DIAC that are doing the work. 

Chairperson Horst: A lot of this analysis looks at a peer group and compares our report to their report, and I was just wondering how that group of peers was selected. Have you thought about revising that at all?

Senator Craig: I would like to stay within Illinois with the peer group. I am not sure how those peer groups were chosen by Dr. Houston. Working with Insite, they probably chose those peer groups. I think it would be more beneficial to stay within the state and look at some of the institutions within the state. When we do the next survey, that is what I am going to be looking at. Or whoever is in this role, I will encourage them to look at that. 

Senator Pellegrini: You mentioned you had a question about physical accessibility. I was wondering if it might be possible to explore looking into more of the invisible disabilities such as ADHD or autism and stuff like that. 

Senator Craig: For the next survey? Yes. That is a good suggestion. 

Update on Title IX
OEOA Director Ashley Pritts
Ashley Pritts: Thank you for adding me to the schedule at the last minute. My name is Ashley Pritts, and I am the director of ISU’s Office of Equal Opportunity and Access and the Title IX Coordinator. I don’t intend to take up too much of your time tonight, but I wanted to provide a quick update on recent changes in federal Title IX regulations that you may have heard about. 

I have seen a lot change in just this law over that last 7 and half years that I have been in OEOA and it won’t stop anytime soon. I was hoping by now I would be meeting with you all to have a more detailed overview of the updated anti-harassment and non-discrimination policy that I spent the entirety of last summer revising. As you can imagine, during this transition, this is a challenging time to be working with highly contentious federal laws. There is a tremendous amount of uncertainty right now, and even among industry leaders and highly regarded education law firms. No one really has all the answers. I do not intend to turn this into a political discussion at all, so I am only going to be sharing a brief update based on the facts that we have at hand at this time. 

A brief overview of how we got here: a lot of folks understand Title IX and the education amendments of 1972 as the law that promoted gender equity in athletics. It has grown exponentially since then. Now it protects students, faculty, staff, anyone associated with the university community and taking part in education programs or activities from sex discrimination and from sex-based harassment including sexual assault, dating violence, domestic violence, stalking behaviors. Over the next 25 years there was a lot of litigation and some high-level cases that provided a little more guidance. We didn’t get our first official guidance document from the federal government until 2001. Since 2011 we have been getting them more frequently and they are changing more frequently, including several times over the last 8 years. 

During the Obama administration, school districts and higher education institutions began to receive “Dear colleague” letters and Q&A’s with more relevant and powerful examples of how we can implement Title IX regulations on our campuses and how we can respond to concerns that might fall under that umbrella. We also had a 2016 “Dear colleague” letter that began to more formally address the concept of gender identity and transgender student rights. During the first Trump administration in 2017, the new Department of Education rescinded the 2011 and 2016 “Dear colleague” letters that we had in place. They began to issue new guidance documents and started the formal rule-making process for the first time to codify Title IX procedures into law. Now we had not only the overall regulations of what we are supposed to be doing to respond to protect our students from sex-discrimination, faculty and staff from sexual assault, sexual harassment, any and all of the above, but it also provided very specific regulations on how we are to respond to reports and what kind of responses we can provide, the jurisdiction that have, and the procedures for adjudicating those reports.

We did a very thorough rewrite of Title IX policy and procedures in 2020 in the midst of the pandemic, and had those ready to go for the fall semester. We have been working under them since. They are not perfect- the Biden administration began to look into the formal rule-making process to make some changes and amend those regulations. Because it is a very involved process that included responding to several hundred thousand public comments, it took a long time for us to get any finalized regulations. 

In April of 2024, we did get a new set of regulations that offered universities a lot more flexibility and began to revise some definitions and the scope of the policy changed a little bit. Last summer we undertook the policy rewrite challenge again. We were set to implement those new policies and procedures August 1st of last summer when everything was starting to get a little more public about Title IX. It seemed like there was suddenly a wave of public opinion, and it resulted in a slew of lawsuits from various states across the nations that resulted in an injunction preventing various states from implementing the new Title IX regulations, the 2024 regulations. We ended up finding out in mid-July of last year that Illinois State was included in one of those regulations even though the state of Illinois was not. All in all, 26 different states were precluded from proceeding with implementing the 2024 Title IX regulations, and Illinois State ended up on a list of institutions, K-12 and higher education, that was the result of a very unique lawsuit out of Kansas that included Utah, Wyoming, and Alaska; and in a unique turn of event,s it also included three organizations that were considered plaintiffs in the lawsuit. That was interesting, because the judge in that case determined that any institutions where members of these three organizations go are also enjoined from moving forward with the 2024 regulations. Even though the state of Illinois said we were good to go, that particular lawsuit put us into an injunction, so we had to make some pretty careful decisions last summer. Our university lab schools, Metcalf, and U-High were not on the K-12 lists. Illinois Wesleyan was not, they were able to move forward, Heartland Community College was able to move forward. We decided rather than piecing together bits of policies and procedures that would comply with the very conflicting 2020 regulations and 2024 regulations, that we would follow what a lot of our peer institutions were doing and just hold steady with the policies we had there were already in compliance in 2020. 

That is where we have sat until last week when on January 9 a federal district court in Kentucky ruled on one of the open lawsuits against the Department of Education. There had been a lot of speculation about when changes would take place. I think a lot of folks anticipated more changes of Title IX but thought that it would be after the inauguration, or at least after the appointment of the new Secretary of Education. We were all a little surprised last week when we were told that this decision out of Kentucky vacated the 2024 regulations nationwide. I have read a lot of articles and sat in on a lot of webinars to learn what that means for our institution, for the state, and for the country as a whole. The general consensus is that we revert back to the 2020 regulations until we hear more. That is why I am grateful that we ended up on one of those lists back summer, because that means ISU will not have to change anything for right now. No rights or protections are being lost, we are not changing our procedures, we are going to be just holding steady until we get more guidance from the government. 

It is going to be very interesting, because the judge from the Kentucky decision last week provided a lot of information about why they didn’t feel the 2024 Title IX regulations should be implemented across the country, but there was not a lot of explanation about where we go from here. The nation as a whole is waiting and watching. I can assure you that Illinois State University is still committed to protecting our students, faculty, and staff from sex discrimination and responding to allegations of sex-based harassment and assault, intimate partner violence, and stalking as it impacts folks’ experience here on campus… and to providing an equitable and due process. As we wait to see what will change; I think it is important to note that Tile IX is one of the many state and federal civil rights laws that our anti-harassment non-discrimination policy must be in compliance with. This includes the Illinois Human Rights Act and the State of Illinois’s Preventing Sexual Violence in Higher Education Act. Various procedures and processes are also required under the Gene Cleary Campus Security Act and the Violence Against Women Act and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act provides protections of employment. There are a number of different state and federal laws and regulations that we have to review and encompass in Policy 1.2, the Anti-Harassment and Non-Discrimination policy. 

As Title IX is currently in transition, that is only one small piece of a much larger puzzle we will be continuously monitoring. It is important to note that federal policy is the floor, not the ceiling. It provides a foundation that we can build upon to ensure compliance with all of those applicable state and federal laws, and to solidify ISU’s ethic of care and our dedication to providing a comprehensive policy and an impartial investigatory process. We have had four years now under these 2020 regulations, so we have learned a lot of lessons- what works, what doesn’t work, what holds us back, what slows us down. There is certainly a lot of room for improvement. As I am waiting and watching to see what the official regulations turn out to be and if there will be any additional changes to the 2020 regulations, I will also be auditing the anti-harassment and non-discrimination policy to look at the policy itself and our corresponding complaint procedures to see where we can make changes for clarity and flexibility and efficiency. I ask that you all provide our OEOA team some grace as we work through all the what-ifs right now and stay tuned for updates. It is a very confusing topic for those of us in the field entrenched in this, so it is very hard to explain to folks who are not as familiar with the laws or policies. If there are any burning questions I can help answer right now, I would be happy try. Keep in mind that there aren’t a lot of answers right now. 

Senator Helms: I appreciate your update and all the changes and what a tumultuous time it is to try to sort out where things are. Prior to you getting this position when we were still working under an interim director, myself, some students from the Student Government Association as well as members of the Students Ending Rape Culture RSO met with the President and with Legal asking questions about what is perceived as our students’ lack of trust with OEOA, delays in investigative process, those kinds of things. One of the things that was stressed by the President in that meeting was that we needed to get a director and let the director figure out how we are going to move forward. My question is, how are we moving forward to make our students more comfortable with reporting to our OEOA on Title IX or other issues? 

Ashley Pritts: That is a fantastic question and is a question that will take more time that I can provide right now to really engage in a thorough response, but meeting with SGA is on my list. I have been the director position just over two months now, but I have been in the office for about 7 and a half years. As I have continued to work and grow through this department, I have had a front row seat to where we have been lacking and where we need to make some improvements. One of my goals in this director position is to rebuild that trust and restore faith, not just with students but with faculty and staff across campus. A lot of that includes educating the campus community on what goes into these kinds of procedures. It is not something that we have a lot of wiggle room with, in a lot of ways our hands are tied. I am starting with clarity, with reviewing everything we have going on at the moment to figure out where those pain points are. I am also revisiting a significant amount of training for our staff so I know that everyone is on the same page, so that we all have the same guidance and experience in how investigations should be conducted. I am very involved in those processes; I stay on top of things so we can make sure we are more frequently communicating with the parties involved. Just because we have done something one way for several years, it does not mean that is the best way. I am open to receiving feedback from the students, or anybody who is willing to share how they feel we can improve moving forward. Right now, it is education and messaging and trying to figure out where those improvements are necessary. I will catch up with SGA soon to have a more in-depth meeting to talk about their specific issues. 

Chairperson Horst: I am going to convey something from last year’s SGA. There was concern about the way the report was structured, and the order. I am sure SGA can discuss that in more detail. 

Ashley Pritts: Data and statistics in this field are very complicated. That is something I want to sit down with the students to explain more thoroughly. We are going to have more transparency in how that data is reported and displayed on the website, so it is easier for anybody to take a peek at and get a better understanding of what is going on on campus. 

Chairperson Horst: I have a specific question for the Faculty Caucus. I believe the 2020 regulations specified that we had to nominate a pool of people potentially to serve on the Title IX jury, and we were waiting because we didn’t think we have to do that anymore. Do we now have to do that again? 

Ashley Pritts: Under the 2020 regulations, live hearings are required for cases that are filed with a formal complaint and taken through the full investigation phase. When a case involves an employee, the hearing panel is going to be composed of folks who are their peers. If it is a faculty member, it would be someone from the Faculty Caucus and the Provost’s Office. This is not something that has come up other than one time when we had to scramble and figure things out. We will be more prepared going forward so that we are not trying to figure out procedures at the last minute, we will have something in place. One of things I am looking at in auditing the current policy is how that hearing panel is composed, how we are gathering volunteers, so I plan to be in touch as soon as I have more information about whether we are going to be reaching out for volunteers from the pool. I will be in touch. 

Approval of the Academic Senate minutes of 12-11-2024
Motion by Senator Blair.
Second by Senator Nikolaou. 
Unanimous approval. 

Chairperson's Remarks
Chairperson Horst: Good evening. I hope everybody stayed warm yesterday and was inside. It was a bad day for me to walk my dog, but I did it anyway. I wanted to talk about some recent membership changes in the Senate because there have been a number. I want to welcome Greg Braswell with Psychology who has replaced Kate Sheridan as the CAS Social Sciences senator. Welcome back, Senator Braswell. We announced this last time, but Todd Steward has replaced Megan Hopper as the CAS Humanities senator, and he also took over the duties of chair on the University Policy Committee. Thank you again, Senator Stewart, for being willing to take on that additional service. Ben Schmeiser has replaced Jim Pancrazio as a CAS Humanities senator, so welcome back, Senator Schmeiser. Senator Gizzi of CAST has resigned. We have not received notice of a replacement from the CAST dean’s office. If anyone knows of someone who might be interested in filling this position, they should contact the CAST dean office. 

In addition, I received from SGA a list of four student senators that have resigned: Saqlain Khurshid, Emma Meyers-Hoops, Emma Beddow, and Braiden Gonzales. Thank you all for your continued service to the university and to the Senate. After this evening, we have 5 internal committee meetings left and 6 Senate meetings left. Committee chairs, please start planning on how you will conclude your work for this year; it will be over before you know it. 

Senators, please remind your colleagues that the survey on President Tarhule’s performance recently went out and will stay open for three weeks. The request for commentary on the vice presidents will not go out until March 3rd. These surveys are strictly anonymous. If there is any concern at all about whether or not they are anonymous, people can always file a hardcopy survey with the Office of the Academic Senate. You can even slip it under the door. All of this material is strictly confidential and maintained exclusively by the Academic Senate Office. Please convey that to anybody who is hesitant about filling out this survey. 

I want to thank President Tarhule for arranging for the RISE Task force to meet with a panel of two external university leaders who had experience in financial transition. We met with these two panelists last week and had a productive conversation with them. I think this conversation will help us as we begin the serious work of creating a new budget model in the weeks to come. 

Amanda Hendrix and I have sent out a mass email regarding the new website for this taskforce. On that website you may submit ideas for optimizing the expenses and revenue of the university. Please encourage your constituents to visit the site and offer their ideas. 

This evening, we have some information and action items, and the Faculty Caucus has a very short meeting after that. Please hang around, faculty members. Finally, I want to welcome Senator Nelson, who is our new Vice President of Finance and Planning. 

Student Body President's Remarks
Senator Blair: Good evening, everyone. I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season, and especially hope that we are all staying warm in this frigid weather. It is never too cold for Academic Senate, however. I will save my remarks for policy 2.1.25 when we get to it on the agenda. I would like to report that earlier today I had a meeting with state senator Dave Koehler and Brad Franke. We discussed the Student Government Association’s past lobbying for the mental health and wellness days initiative. Pending further conversations with other Student Government Association members, I am recommending that the association join Senator Koehler and advocate for expansions or at the very least no cuts to the Mental Health Early Action on Campus Act, otherwise known as MHEAC. This is a competitive grant awarded to universities who apply to it, which, from my understanding, this year has provided a significant boost to ISU’s ability to give mental health services. 

Senator Pellegrini: What was the legislation number for the grant you mentioned? 

Senator Blair: It is the Mental Health Early Action on Campus Act. It already exists, but the funding appropriation for it is determined yearly. Senator Koehler is recommending that we advocate for increased funding for that or, since the general assembly is expecting a tight budget, advocating avoiding cuts to that program. 

Chairperson Horst: Did you at all discuss the idea of wellness days and reviving that legislation? 

Senator Blair: Yes. The senator indicated that transitioning more towards MHEAC would be a more viable option and that the wellness days initiative was not something he was going to be refiling at this time until further discussions were had. It is my recommendation that the advocating for the MHEAC is a more efficient use of our time and resources. That is pending conversation with other Student Government Association members on what they would like to do. 

Administrators' Remarks
· President Aondover Tarhule
Senator Tarhule: Thank you, Chairperson Horst, and good evening to everyone. I do have a few updates and information I would like to share, so I ask for your patience as I try to go through this as quickly as possible. Welcome back to the spring semester. I hope everyone was able to get some time over the break to relax a little bit and has come back energized so we can have another go at it. I would also like to give out a special welcome to Dr. Glen Nelson. As Chairperson Horst indicated, he is our new Vice President for Finance and Planning, and our Chief Financial Officer. I want to thank everyone who was engaged in this process, the national search from which our Glen emerged as the preferred candidate. We look forward to working with him very closely. 

As you heard from Ashley Pritts, there are a couple of national-level developments that we are following very closely. One is the suspension of the Title IX regulation changes. We are aware that several members of our community may have questions and anxiety, so we are working closely with Ashley to stay on top of this information and to follow the developments and see how best we can continue to support our students. 

The second is the actions that the new administration is taking with respect to DACA, especially undocumented students. We are just hearing about these emerging actions, and they continue to come out. Last week I asked Interim Chief Equity and Inclusion Officer Dr. Byron Craig to assemble a group of relevant people on campus, including Legal, Student Affairs, Dean of Students, to figure out what our possible actions can be, how these actions may affect students, and how we might be able to support those students. We have had several meetings of the presidents and chancellors of the public universities in Illinois, and we are looking at the state, especially IBHE, to provide us guidance as to how we might act. All of that depends on what the specific actions may be. At this point we don’t know what those actions will be. With your permission, Chairperson Horst, I would like to yield some of my minutes to Byron Craig to see if you have some quick updates. 

Senator Craig: I did send out a communication earlier today, I hope you had a chance to read it, but we are watching events very carefully, monitoring what other universities are doing, getting guidelines from the state government, and preparing to have our own documentation to help our own campus community. This is always changing, it is evolving. We are learning, just as all of you are learning, about all the changes. We are working toward making sure that the campus is informed. As we know things, we will let you know things. If you have questions, feel free to call me. 

President Tarhule: In the meantime, be mindful of support for each other. Be aware that for some this is a very stressful time, this is a very fearful time with good reason. The more we can share some love with each other and be mindful in our communications and interactions, that would be greatly appreciated. 

Some updates on cabinet-level searches: I already announced Glen Nelson joining us. The search for the Athletics Director is ongoing. As I understand it, we are expecting the committee this week to finalize the list of Zoom candidates. The remaining position after that is that of the Chief Equity and Inclusion Officer. I believe I have a meeting scheduled, or one about to be scheduled, with the search firm. I will be meeting with the search firm here in the coming days to finalize a process for that search, and we would expect that to kick off promptly. 

I will be away from school quite a bit over the next two weeks. Beginning the end of this week, I am going to Florida to do some alumni events and also meet with donors. Then, I will be in Washington D.C. for an AGB meeting. This is for fundraising again, so myself and the Vice President for Advancement and the chair of the Foundation Board are going to learn how to try and get more money for the University, so we are going to take some training in Washington D.C. for that. I go over from there to Chicago for an EAB workshop; maybe I’ll come back here for one day and then it is back to Washington D.C. as part of One Voice. Over the next two weeks I probably only have one day, maybe a day and a half on campus. I assure you that I will be working for you 24/7, night and day if you don’t see me here. Provost Ani Yazedjian and all the other Vice Presidents are here. I am only a phone call or email away, so I don’t expect the business of the university to be impacted. 

I mentioned One Voice. One Voice is a team of the EDC here in Central Illinois, our Bloomington-Normal area, and that goes to Washington D.C. to advocate before our legislature for things that we consider priorities. This year, four projects have been identified as priorities. One of those is our STEM building. I don’t know how many of you are familiar with this, but our lab buildings are so outdated that they are very expensive to try to renovate. We are trying to see if we can build a new building. The challenge is we don’t have the money. Beginning last year, we will be trying to figure out how to get the money. We are part of the way there. My hope is to get 15 million dollars from the federal government. If we did that, we would be able to put a proposal before the Board of Trustees to allow us to move forward with constructing this building. That is what I am trying to do, and we are fortunate that our project was accepted, meaning all of the delegation going to Washington will be advocating for these priorities as one group. I will be gone for two weeks, but that is why I will be gone, it is for official business. 

Lastly, the decision to close a university is a big deal. This is not something we just decide willy-nilly. We have a committee that meets to review the data to look at the implications for all concerned. They also meet with the National Weather Service to look at the degree of confidence that we have in the models, what the impact may be on students, faculty, and staff before we close. That means, on Monday, when the rest of us were enjoying the Martin Luther King holiday, we have several people from across campus who were meeting for hours and hours, looking at the weather to come up with the recommendations that I ultimately acted upon to close school yesterday.  Thak you so much to all those individuals who gave up their holiday to help us get to that decision. You are never sure whether it is a good decision or not, but I stepped out in the morning yesterday and I said, “Yeah, I think this was a good decision.” It is not just those people; it is also Facilities. Mike Gebeke is here. When the weather is cold and we all hunker down, that is when Facilities goes to work. They have to pay attention to the equipment and facilities to make sure we all can continue to enjoy the comfortable temperatures that we enjoy, so, Mike, on behalf of myself, and I dare say this body, I want to say thank you so much and convey appreciation to your folks that have worked so hard during this cold weather to keep us warm. 

Chairperson Horst: Senator Tarhule, the federal government right now has actively started closing EDI programs in the government; is there discussions at the state-level as to what impact these changes will have on EDI programs in our state universities? 

President Tarhule: I was at a meeting last week of the president and chancellors and this is a topic that came up. We are fortunate to be in a state where the government is very supportive of those EDI efforts. Most of our actions, most of our policies and employment are guided by the state, not the federal government. As long as our state continues to maintain their current posture, I find no reason to think that is not going to be the case. I feel like we are relatively, not completely, insulated. A lot of these policies begin at the state level, and the direct impact is at the state level. The biggest way in which the Federal Government impacts policies like this in higher ed is through funding. Through funding initiatives or initiatives that are deemed to somehow cross the categories or parameters that they have set, that is where there is a risk. To the extent that we don’t have such policies right now, our state remains very supportive. Our governor continues to express his continues interest. For now, I think we are in a relatively good position in that regard.

Senator Lynd: Thank you for addressing the question of DACA, I have been fielding questions all day today from faculty and students about “what is the position of the university?” “Where are we going?” I appreciated getting Dr. Craig’s email today. I did note that is directs students to contact the OEOA. We have somebody designated on campus as the undocumented liaison, but I heard a couple rumors today that that might be changing. Less of a question, more of a comment, that I would like to know who people should be contacting if they have concerns. 

Senator Tarhule: Contact Byron Craig. I think what you are referring to was an idea we had about creating that position and filling it. We have not filled it. Like most positions, you always want to start at the top, and Craig is interim. Given how closely these individuals will work, I made the decision that we should wait until we have filled the top of the ticket. Regardless, if we had that person, they would most likely be in Dr. Craig’s office and report to Dr. Craig anyway. That is the appropriate office to report to. 


· Provost Ani Yazedjian 
Senator Yazedjian: Thank you. I am feeling a little under the weather today, so I will keep my remarks short. I will give an update on the four searches that are being run through the Provost’s office. The first one I want to bring your attention to is the College of Education dean candidates. This is important because we have secondary teacher ed programs across the university. I hope that people will come out. That information about those open forums and meet and greets will be available on the Provost’s Office website, and candidates will be on campus starting Monday. Please come and participate and provide your feedback. I read all of the feedback that is provided, as do the search committee members. 

The second one is the Milner Library Dean candidates. The committee will be doing Zoom interviews next week with those candidates and we anticipate the candidates will be on campus about 3 weeks after that. The AVP for Grad and Internationalization Initiatives and the Associate Provost, just with the timing and being able to have these positions posted for long enough for people to consider them, those candidates will be on campus after spring break. Committees will do their work in terms of Zoom interviews before spring break, and then we will have people on campus right after spring break one after the other. 

· Vice President for Student Affairs Levester Johnson
Senator Johnson: Despite the cold weather yesterday and the closure of the institution, Winterfest is still on. I want to thank the Dean of Students Office and all of those student groups and organizations that went into the planning of kicking for the second day of Winterfest to Thursday. Today was the first day with a bunch of organizations. Starting between 11 am to 2 pm today we had great turnout as well. We also have Winterfest tomorrow in the same place, Bone Student Center Brown Ballroom form 11 am to 2 pm. I just had a student last week who didn’t get involved during the fall semester and was looking for involvement opportunities this semester. It is a very important belonging-type activity for students to stop through and find out what student groups and organizations they can get involved with. I encourage you to send any students who are still trying to find their place to this event tomorrow. That is going to conclude my remarks. 

· Vice President for Finance and Planning Glen Nelson
Senator Nelson: Thank you. I am very excited to be here. I am looking forward to working with all of you in the coming weeks and months. I think I am on day 12 right now if I don’t count Monday since we weren’t here. I am learning a lot about the institution, and I continue to be impressed by the quality of leadership that I am seeing across the university and within my organization. I am really looking forward to jumping in with the RISE Task force and leading us through the coming months in looking at the budget, our fiscal situation and a new budget process.

Advisory Items: 

From Angela Bonnell: Planning and Finance Committee (advisory item 1-22-2025)
Associate Vice President of Facilities Services Mike Gebeke
Associate Vice President for Academic Fiscal Management Dan Elkins
Academic Facilities Priority Report
AVP Dan Elkins: This is a report that is submitted every year to the Senate. The process, there is an Academic Facilities Advisory Council that I chair. It is represented by all of the colleges and learning spaces. This is a report that summarizes the funding that went to facility projects. The process is driven by the deans of the colleges. Those requests come in from the departments to the deans. The deans rank those priorities, generally on the greatest needs for facility renovation: classroom updates, equipment recapitalization related to high student use, space, furniture in some cases, and technology. Those lists come to us; we get generally about 5 million dollars-worth of requests a year. As you can see in this year’s report, there was about a million dollars-worth of facility and furniture related funding that was authorized to the different colleges. In addition to that, there were also some equipment purchases- about $200,000. There was 804,000 that was just facility renovation type projects, and then about 165,000 for furniture. What is not reported on here is about a half million dollars of technology infrastructure updates that was funded to the colleges from the Office of the Provost. There is also a list of projects that weren’t approved that can be submitted in future years if prioritized by the dean, if there are still priorities. The last section of the report is really a collective effort from the colleges. Representatives of all the colleges bring to the table the priorities and their units, so we summarize a list of those priorities in this report. 

Chairperson Horst: I will note that this report is dated September 2024. There are a couple of items in here that have been addressed in other ways. That wasn’t known when this report was written.

We had a question in Exec wondering about the budget restrictions on expenditure;  will the university continue to address furniture and facility needs given the restrictions on the budget that are now in place?

AVP Dan Elkins: In Academic Affairs, which is the only thing represented in this report, many of the students are aware there is an academic fee that is collected, which is a reliable funding source collected from students. While the Provost and the President have the authority to weigh in on budgetary decisions, that is a reliable funding source that we do need to leverage for facility updates. From my perspective, facility renovations and technology are advancements that need to be continuing. 

Action Items:
 
From Nathan Kapoor: Faculty Affairs Committee 
06.04.2024.16 - Policy 7.4.1 Grants and Contracts 
Link to current policy
Link to Markup 
Senator Kapoor: Based on the comments and feedback that we received in our last meeting regarding 7.4.1, we made a lot of the editorial changes, correcting semicolons and making capitalization consistent across the policy.

Unanimous approval.   

From Nathan Kapoor: Faculty Affairs Committee 
06.04.2024.14 - Policy 7.4.2 Flow and Review of Grant and Contract Proposals
Link to current policy
Link to Markup
Senator Kapoor: Regarding the same type of feedback that was offered in the last session, we made some editorial changes as well as some language updates. We updated the section regarding the principal investigator, we returned to some of the old language that included a definition of “principal investigator” that says, “Principal investigator develops the proposed project and identifies a funding opportunity that suits the project’s scope.” Then we removed language based on recommendations from last time that said, “ISU policy 7.1.1 allows for only faculty or staff to act in the capacity of the PI for an individual project…” Because that policy does, in fact, not codify what a principal investigator is, so we removed that language. We also updated a little bit of language farther down regarding deadlines to make it a little bit more clear that PI’s should, “make their supervisor and RSP aware of their intent to submit a grant proposal and identify project partners” just to make the language about what they were supposed to make them aware of more clear. Regarding the bullet pointed list farther down the policy, we added some language that said, “In most cases, a substantively complete proposal includes all of the following…” to allow for more flexibility because grants, depending on disciplines, are different. I make a motion to approve. 

Unanimous approval.  

From Lea Cline: Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee
06.04.2024.05 - Policy 3.3.1 Authorization of Faculty Tenure-Track Positions
Link to current policy
Link to Markup
[bookmark: _Hlk188973080]Senator Cline: The Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee is bringing forward some changes to policy 3.3.1 Authorization of Faculty Tenure Track Positions. Since our last conversation when the item was at the information stage, we have, as a committee, made some adjustments to the policy. As a reminder, the policy itself is substantially shorter than the original policy. This was up for a five-year review; this was not a special review. Our committee was intent on reducing process out of the policy, but there were some concerns on the floor last time about removing the notation about the Academic Impact Fund and about the role that senate plays in the academic impact fund. I have uploaded the language as it was approved this evening onto the markup, but I am happy to read it aloud given that it is a very brief policy.

“Policy 3.3.1 Authorization of Faculty Tenure-Track Positions. All tenure-track position requests are recommended by the provost and authorized by the President following an evaluation of position requests in accordance with Academic Impact Fund (AIF) guidelines. Deans submit requests for tenure-track positions to the Office of the Provost. The provost, in consultation with the Deans, makes recommendations for authorizations of tenure-track searches to the President for approval. All tenure-track positions must be approved by the President before the position can be advertised, searched, and filled. Annually, the Provost, or designee, provides a report to Academic Senate on the prior year’s use of the Academic Impact Fund, current year-to-date balance, and the data concerning distribution of funds.” 

I would like to make a motion to approve this revised language of 3.3.1. 

Senator Nikolaou: I am going to make a comment to reconsider including at least the first clause of the original policy. As I mentioned in the previous meeting, this is the only policy that expressly says that tenure-track positions revert to the Academic Impact Fund, and it is an official policy. Given we had in Chairs meetings comments about how there has not been any central infusion into the Academic Impact Fund in the past, removing the first sentence actually means that we can start removing funds from our tenure-track positions. The sentence that I am referring to is the one where is says, “Tenure-track positions revert to the Academic Impact Fund (AIF) in the Office of the Provost upon resignation or retirement of incumbent.” It could stop there. It doesn’t need to include the rest of the sentence, but that explicitly says that the AIF is where resignation or retirements are going to go. 

Chairperson Horst: Your motion is to add that sentence?

Senator Nikolaou: The existing part, “Tenure-track positions revert to the Academic Impact Fund (AIF) in the Office of the Provost upon resignation or retirement of incumbent.”

Second by Senator Stewart

Senator Cline: I will be voting against this. I would simply note that Senate is not in control of AIF, Senate does not control how AIF is built, how it is funded, how it is managed. We have the ability to review, to take a report annually, to ask questions, and to make recommendations to the Provost’s Office for their consideration. Nothing about the guidelines as AIF is run will be changed by this policy. I think you are trying to control something that is not in our control, and I would tell you that from the committee’s discussion over the last several meetings, this would not be a friendly amendment to this policy. 

Senator Nikolaou: This is an existing standing policy. That is how it is phrased; it is not that the Senate is trying to control what AIF is or is not. If we eliminate it, it means that the Senate is trying to change what the AIF is. 

Senator Torry: While I understand what you are saying, in our committee’s debate, the title of this policy is Authorization of Faculty Tenure-Track Positions. That is the President. It is not about really where the funds come from. The AIF fund is not under our review nor are we a priori making decisions about who and where, what policy guidelines should be guided to make those decisions. We get a review of the AIF funds post hoc of the year previous and we make our recommendations and our concerns based on that. The AIF fund has been removed because the authorization of faculty tenure-track positions comes from a process which should not be in here. Chairs to deans, deans to provost, provost to president, and in the deliberations and consultations the decision is made. Nowhere is the Senate involved in those or in AIF funding of those. The policy isn’t about where or how the funds come from; we only see AIF after the fact post hoc. In this policy which is, “who gives authorization?” it is the president through that process. 

Chairperson Horst: I have a point of clarification. We are charged with providing oversight of the use of the Academic Impact Fund; that is in our bylaws. 

Senator Torry: That is post hoc. After the money is spent, we get last year’s, so we are going to get this February last year’s expenses of how the AIF was spent. That is not oversight of who to hire, a priori. Make sure the oversight is understood, it is not a priori, it is post hoc and then we assess “did we like it or didn’t like it?” but it is done. That is where it was used. We don’t affect the a priori decisions. 

Senator Cline: Nothing about the Senate bylaws is being changed. Everything that stands as a procedure within Senate and the Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee is not being changed by this policy. To assert that something is changing based on how the Senate interacts with the AIF based on this policy is inaccurate. Our bylaws are not changing and our charge as committees is not changing. 

Chairperson Horst: All in favor of approval of the motion to add back the sentence, “Tenure-track positions revert to the Academic Impact Fund (AIF) in the Office of the Provost upon resignation or retirement of incumbent.”

The motion to amend failed. See appendix 1 for detailed votes.

The motion to pass the policy as presented passed by majority vote.  The vote was not unanimous.

Information Items:

From Cobi Blair: Student Caucus (information item 1-22-2025)
2.1.25 Short Term Emergency Loans
Director Student Financial Services Christy West 
Link to current policy
Link to markup
Senator Blair: The Student Caucus completed its review of policy 2.1.25 Emergency Short Term Loans. The changes here reflect an update to current practice. Currently, only the Financial Aid Office grants emergency short term loans, whereas in the policy it listed several other organizations that did so. Those organizations no longer do so, and so they have been removed from the policy. Other changes in the document reflect the removal of necessary procedural language and bring it back to just policy. This language was approved by legal and all relevant departments. Additionally, Christy West is here tonight, and she can help answer any questions that I might not be able to cover sufficiently. With the chair’s blessing, I would invite Christy to say any introduction to the policy. 

Christy West: The use of these loans is for students who are getting financial aid, but their aid is not available yet to refund. Student Accounts only does refunds once every week. If a student needs their financial aid before it is posted to their account and refunded, they can go to Financial Aid Office and request those funds early. 

Senator McHale: I am wondering about the interest rates on these short-term loans. It says students would have access to the funds to pay it back within a week? 

Christy West: They should, yes. Unless a change happens to their financial aid, which sometimes does happen. Then they would just have to pay back the loan from their own funds. 

Senator McHale: Is there an interest rate on this? 

Christy West: No. 

From Martha Horst: Executive Committee 
Update to Appendix II Re: Academic Planning Committee
Link to current copy 
Link to Academic Planning Committee Markup
Link to Academic Affairs Committee Markup
Chairperson Horst: This is about the Academic Affairs and Academic Planning Committee. We noted that in Appendix II for the Academic Planning Committee it states, “One Academic Affairs Committee elected member of the Academic Senate, or other faculty senator if necessary.” The wording, “other faculty senator” implies this intent that the member from Academic Affairs would be a faculty member. That is traditionally how we handled it. The work of the Academic Planning Committee focuses on curriculum and faculty productivity. They also are charged with making some difficult decisions if a program or a unit has to go on temporary suspension or is being deleted. We also still have representation from one graduate student and one undergraduate student on the committee. The member representing the senate has traditionally been a faculty member and there are mixed messages in the bylaws. The wording changes proposed here clarify that we are looking for a faculty member of the Academic Affairs Committee. There are changes to the Academic Affairs Committee charge and the Academic Planning Committee charge to clarify that we are looking for a faculty member to represent the Academic Affairs Committee for the Academic Senate.

Internal Committee Reports:
· Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Nikolaou
Senator Nikolaou: The Academic Affairs committee met this evening. We discussed a couple of comments from Exec for the Credit Hour policy, and we voted on the Distance Education policy. Both of them will be coming to Exec.  

· Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Cline
Senator Cline: The Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee met this evening. We were happy to welcome Senator Schmeiser as our new member. We spent the entire time talking about 3.3.1, so we have nothing to send to Exec. 3.2.13 is still in limbo, we will deal with that next time. 

· Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Kapoor
Senator Kapoor: Faculty Affairs Committee met this evening to go over two new items. The first of which was a new proposal by the URC regarding the ASPT process that first was presented to Faculty Caucus Exec. We are going to look at it and go over some of the language before the item appears to the Faculty Caucus. We also went over policy 3.3.4, a policy regarding NTTs that we approved last fall, but some changes were suggested by the General Counsel’s Office. We are taking a look at those; we didn’t get a chance to make and finalize those revisions this evening. 

· Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Bonnell
Chairperson Horst: Planning and Finance did not meet, so we will move on to the Rules Committee.

· Rules Committee: Senator Valentin
Senator Valentin: The Rules Committee reviewed updates to the Senate Bylaws regarding public comment, ex-officio membership of internal committees, and additions to the functions of the Faculty Affairs Committee. 

· University Policy Committee: Todd Stewart
Senator Stewart: The University Policy Committee did meet. We discussed and improved the Textbook Affordability Committee annual report. We began our discussion of policy 1.18 ISU Compliance Policy. We also continued our discussion of policy 1.7 Use of Electronic Equipment for Surveillance Purposes and had a very brief initial discussion of policy 3.1.44 Amorous Relations. 

Communications
None.

Adjournment
Motion by Senator McHale.
Second by Senator Helms.
Unanimous approval. 


	







Appendix 1: 

Senate Representative votes on 3.3.1 proposed amendment
	
	

	
	LastName
	First Name 
	
	Motion to amend 3.3.1 (failed)

	
	
	
	
	

	Faculty
	Barrowclough
	Michael
	
	N

	Student
	Beasley
	Braden
	
	Y

	Student
	Bever
	Tyler
	
	AB

	Student*
	Blair
	Cobi
	
	n

	Faculty
	BlancoLobo
	German
	
	y

	Faculty
	Blum
	Craig
	
	n

	Faculty
	Bonnell
	Angela
	
	

	Faculty
	Braswell
	Gregory
	
	n

	Faculty
	Cline
	Lea
	
	n

	Student
	Cottingham
	Tomas
	
	n

	Admin
	Craig
	Byron
	
	

	Faculty
	Edwards
	Kevin
	
	n

	Student
	Gaucin 
	Diana 
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Godwyll
	Francis
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Hammond
	Tom
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Han
	Hyoil 
	
	y

	Faculty
	Helms
	Jeff
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Henry
	Sheryl
	
	n

	Student
	Hofstetter
	Paige
	
	n

	Faculty*
	Horst
	Martha
	
	

	Admin
	Hurd
	Amy
	
	

	Faculty
	Ionescu
	Lucian
	
	ab

	Admin
	Johnson
	Levester
	
	

	Faculty
	Kapoor
	Nathan
	
	n

	Faculty
	Lawson
	Justin
	
	

	Student
	Leone
	Casey
	
	n

	Faculty
	Lucey
	Tom
	
	n

	Faculty
	McHale
	John
	
	y

	Admin
	McLauchlan
	Craig 
	
	

	Faculty
	Midha
	Vishal
	
	

	Student
	Montoya
	Noah
	
	n

	Admin
	Nelson
	Glen
	
	

	Faculty
	Nikolaou
	Dimitrios
	
	y

	Faculty
	Ozalp
	Nesrin
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Palmer
	Carl
	
	

	Student
	Pellegrini
	Malia
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Peters
	Steve
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Peterson
	Eric
	
	

	Student
	Polizzi
	Joseph
	
	n

	Student
	Reed
	Jamani
	
	ab

	Student
	Ruffin
	Mitchell
	
	n

	Student BoT
	Russell
	Ryan
	
	

	Faculty
	Sankara
	Jomo
	
	ab

	Faculty
	Schmeiser
	Ben
	
	n

	Faculty
	Seifert
	Deborah
	
	

	Student
	Sharp 
	Ella 
	
	

	Faculty
	Stewart
	Todd
	
	y

	Faculty
	Stiers
	Ben
	
	n

	Student
	Susami 
	Emma 
	
	n

	Admin
	Tarhule
	Aondover
	
	

	Faculty
	Torry
	Mike
	
	n

	Faculty
	Valentin
	Rick
	
	n

	Faculty
	Werner-Powell
	Laina
	
	n

	Student
	Woolever 
	Marlie 
	
	n

	Admin
	Yazedjian
	Ani
	
	

	Student
	Yost
	Chloe
	
	ab

	Student
	Zagal
	Alondra
	
	

	Chair Rep
	Juliet Lynd (1/22)
	
	
	

	Dean Rep
	Judy Neubrander (1/22)
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Campus Inclusion Employee Survey Full
Report 2022-2023

Office of Equity and Inclusion
Dr. Doris M. Houston
Presented by: Dr. Byron B Craig, Interim Chief Equity and Inclusion Officer
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Introduction

In fall 2022, Illinois State University partnered with INSIGHT
into Diversity Viewfinder® Campus Climate Surveys, to conduct
a comprehensive campus climate survey for students. The
Viewfinder Campus Climate Survey was renamed the “Campus
Inclusion Survey” and administered to all students attending
Illinois State University in fall 2022 with results provided in the
spring 2023.

Purpose

The Campus Inclusion Survey (employee version) at ISU was
designed to measure the extent to which ISU is perceived as a
campus community that values and supports inclusion,
belonging, and access for all employees, includingstaff, faculty,
and administrators. The survey assessed the extent to which
employees felt welcome, valued, supported in their

professions, and free to express their unique identitiesand
beliefs.

equity diversity inclusion is YOU
s State Universi
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Pla n n I ng One hundred and forty-two ISU volunteers supported survey

implementation through recruiting participants, reviewing survey
questions, assisting with logistics, and championingthe value of the
Campus Inclusion Survey to students across campus. Designated
members of the survey planningand steering committees included
representatives from the following groups:

* President’s Cabinet/Office of the President

* President’s Diversity and Inclusion Advisory Council (DIAC)
* Multicultural Center

* Student Government Association

* Planning, Research, and Policy Analysis (PRPA)
*  University Assessment

* Student Affairs Assessment

* Media Relations

* Assistant Provost for Faculty Development

*  Athletics

* Information Technology

*  Web Services
University Marketing and Communications
Social Media

equity diversity inclusion is YOU © Legal
oo it 4 «  Dean’s Council/Chairs and Director’s Council
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Data Collection
and Recruitment

EE]ISU\

equity diversity inclusion is YOU
Itinos State University

UPDATE

During the four weeks of data collection, several tabling events were
organized by volunteers and student workers across campus to provide
employees and students with information about the survey and how
the results would be utilized to improve the campus experience.
Additionally, department chairs, deans, and cabinet members
encouraged their employees to participate in the survey.

To preserve anonymity, INSIGHT into Diversity Viewfinder
implemented the survey. Invitations to participate were emailed to all
full- and part-time employees in fall 2022, and employees could elect
not to participate. Once the surveys were completed, identifiers and
contact information was removed from the survey data file.

Survey reminders were sent weekly to all employees during the four
weeks of data collection.

1,197 out of 3,800 employees (31% response rate) participated in the
survey.
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Employee Characteristics

Which type of employee are you?

53%

37%
9%
O i oax

Staff member Faculty member (full Administrator Other Did not respond
or part-time)
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Employee Characteristics

Which type of faculty memberare you?
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Employee Characteristics

What type of staff member are you?
Part-time I

Full-time
Temporary
Contract
salaried

Hourly
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Employee Characteristics

Which type of administratorare you?

82%
10%
4% 4%
[— — —_
Administrator Senior administrator Did not respond Other
(associate/assistant vice (president, provost, vice
president, department head, president, dean)

executive director,
Associate/Assistant Director)
10
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Employee Race/Ethnicity

Which of the following groups do you identify with?

White, 946, 78.1%

Did not respond, 89, 7.3%

Black or African American,
60, 5.0%

Two or more racial and/or
ethnic groups, 54, 4.5%

" Asian American, 41, 3.4%

Hispanic, 18, 1.5%

EDIINY)

T awaiian or Pa 4 Ameri n Indian/Alaskan
e Islander, 1, 0.1% Plative, SN0
equity diversity inclusion is W White  Did not respond
s State Universi
v m Black or African American M Two or more racial and/or ethnic groups

12





image13.jpeg
Employees X
. witha




image14.jpeg
Employees with a Diagnosed Disability

DO YOU HAVE A DIAGNOSED DISABILITY?

Did not
Yes, 169, respond, 35,
14% .

[I1ISU
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Hinois State Uriversity

No, 1008,
83%
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Employees with a Diagnosed Disability

What type of disability do you have? (N=169)
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Employee Gender Identity

DO YOU IDENTIFY WITH ANY OF THE FOLLOWING?

Non-binary/gender

Man, 406, 33.5% nonconforming, 26,
2.1%

Transgender man, 2,
0.2%

Other, 11, 0.9%

Transgender woman,
2,0.2%

Woman, 694, 57.3%

Did not respond, 71,
5.9%

Hlinois State University

17
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Do you identify as LGBTQIA+?

Yes 10.94%

No

Not sure 1.48%

Prefer not to 3.21%

answer

0% 10% 20% 30% 40% 50% 60% 70% 80%

84.38%

90% 100%
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Military or Military Veteran Employees

ARE YOU CURRENTLY A MEMBER OF THE UNITED STATES MILITARY OR
A MILITARY VETERAN?

Yes _Did not respond

BEE 3%

EDIINY)

equity diversity inclusion is YOU No
Hlinois State University
94%
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Employee Age

WHAT IS YOURAGE?

Did not respond, 177,
15%

24 or under, 22, 2%

25-30, 76, 6%
61or over, 117,10%

51-60, 265, 22%

[I1ISU
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Hinois State Uriversity

41-50, 310, 25%

31-40, 245, 20%
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Employee Marital Status

WHAT IS YOUR MARITAL STATUS?

Separated, 3, 0%

Widowed, 8, 1%
Partnered/civil union,
28, 2%

Married, 731, 60%

Divorced, 68, 6%

Did not respond, 177,
15%

EDIIN

equity di tclusion is YOU
Hinois Sate Uni





image24.jpeg
Employee Educational Attainment

WHAT IS YOUR HIGHEST LEVEL OF EDUCATION?

Doctoral degree, 358,

Did not respond, 159,
30%

13%
High school, 15, 1%

Some college, 36, 3%
Associate degree, 33, 3%

Bachelor's degree, 256,
21%

Master's degree, 355,
29%

EDIIRY

equity diversity inclusion is YOU

Hlinois State University
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Employee Spiritual and Religious Beliefs

What is your religion/spiritual affiliation?
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Employee Perceptions of
Campus Inclusivity
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Indicators of Inclusiveness

| feel welcome...
campus, community

I am treated with
respect by students

| am treated with
respect by faculty

| am treated with
respect by staff,
admins
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Employees with a disability

Compared with employees from peer institutions ISU
employees with a disability...

Feel more welcome on campus
vs. 54%

Feel more welcome in the surrounding community

vs. 55%

Believe facilities are more physically
accessible

vs. 45%

Mllinois State University compared with Northern Illinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University

28




image29.jpeg
Current Military and
Veteran Employees

Compared with employees from peer institutions
Veterans/Members of the Military were ...

Were equally likely to feel welcome on campus
55% Vs. 55%

Were much more likely to feel welcome in the

community
70% vs. 55%
More likely feel treated with respect by staff
% vs. 46%
More likely feel treated with respect by students
i 4 VS. 45% Illinois State University compared with Northern lllinois

University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Expression of Spiritual Beliefs

Compared with employees from peer institutions...

More 1SU employees felt they could openly express
their religious/spiritual beliefs on campus

39% vs. 37%

More 1SU employees felt they could openly express
their religious/spiritual beliefs in the surrounding
community

53% vs. 49%

lllinois State University compared with Northern Illinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Gender Identity/Sexuality

Compared with employees from peer institutions...

ISU employees felt less comfortable openly expressing
their gender identity on campus

67% vs. 72%

ISU employees felt less comfortable openly expressing
their sexuality/sexuality on campus

56% vs. 63%

lllinois State University compared with Northern Illinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Racial and Ethnic Identity |
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Racial and Ethnic Identity

ISU Employees of Color compared with employees
from peer institutions...

70% of employees of color felt welcome on campus compared with 58%

82% felt respected by students compared with 66%.

77% felt respected by faculty compared with 61%.

83% felt respected by staff compared with 66%

72% felt respected by administrators compared with 59%

lllinois State University compared with Northern lllinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Racial and Ethnic Identity

When ISU racial/ethnic groups were disaggregated,

the proportion of employees who felt welcome on
campus...

of Hispanic employees

of white employees

of Asian employees

of African American employees

of multi-racial employees

of American Indian/Alaska Native
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Racial and Ethnic Identity

Proportion of employees who felt
supported in their career goals...

73% of white employees

67% of Hispanic employees

61% of Asian employees

60% of African American employees

59% of multi-racial employees

33% of American Indian/Alaska Native employees
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Racial and Ethnic Identity

Proportion of employees who believed they had
opportunities for career advancement...

67% of Hispanic employees

60% of white employees

54% of Asian employees

43% of African American employees

44% of multi-racial employees
33% of American Indian/Alaska Native employees
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Racial and Ethnic Identity

Proportion of employees who felt they were
a valued member of the team...

80% of Asian employees
78% of Hispanic employees
75% of white employees

72% of African American employees

69% of multi-racial employees

0% of American Indian/Alaska Native employees
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International
Employee Experiencess
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International Employees

Compared with employees from peer
institutions...

of international employees felt less
welcome on campus compared with 70%
of employees from peer institutions.

of international employees felt more
welcome in the community compared
with 58% from peer institutions.

Hllinois State University compared with Northern lllinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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International Employees

Compared with employees from peer
institutions...

73% of international employees felt more respected by students
compared with 69% of employees from peer institutions.

80% of international employees felt more respected by faculty
compared with 71% of employees from peer institutions.

79% of international employees felt more respected by staff compared
with 78% of employees from peer institutions.

75% of international employees felt more respected by administrators
compared with 72% of employees from peer institutions.

Hllinois State University compared with Northern lllinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Perceptions of Campus Diversity and Inclusion

Compared with employees from peer
institutions...

More ISU employees believe the campus is diverse

58% vs. 55%

Equal 1SU employees believe the campus is inclusive

58% vs. 58%

Fewer ISU employees believe they have adequate training to engage
with students and employees on campus

0, 0, Hllinois State University compared with Northern lllinois
62% vs. 65% University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Perceptions of Campus Diversity and Inclusion

Compared with employees from peer
institutions...

More ISU employees believe diversity and inclusion
is important to campus leaders vs. 82%

More ISU employees believe ISU leaders promote
racial/cultural interaction vs. 56%

Slightly fewer ISU employees reported some or
significant interaction among employees from
diverse racial groups vs. 57%

Hllinois State University compared with Northern lllinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University
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Experience with Diverse Searches and Hiring

Search committees in my unit require a diverse pool of

candidates...

60% ISU employees agree vs. 59% from peer institutions

Search committees in my unit have a dedicated
diversity recruitment specialist...

23% ISU emp

oyees agree vs. 22% from peer institutions

Members of search committees in my unit attend
diversity recruitment events...

33% ISU emp

oyees agree vs. 20% from peer institutions
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Experience with Diverse Searches and Hiring

My department/division/unit participates in an institutional
strategic diversity hiring plan...

45% ISU employees agree vs. 41% from peer institutions

A written diversity plan is required in my department/division/unit
34% ISU employees agree vs. 27% from peer institutions

My department/division/unit is accountable for diversity progress
46% ISU employees agree vs. 38% from peer institutions
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Discrimination, Bias, Harassment

Comparison with employees from peer
institutions...

67% ofIsu employees reported knowing where to file

a report of discrimination compared with 67%.

70% of ISU employees believed a discrimination report

would be taken seriously vs. 71%.

57% of ISU employees believed their privacy would be

maintained if they were to file a report vs. 57%.

Hllinois State University compared with Northern lllinois
University, Ohio University, Central Michigan University

58% of ISU employees believed their safety would be
protected if they were to file a report vs. 54%.
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Takeaways

ISU employees experience
greater levels of inclusivity
compared with peers

Veterans/Military are
more likely to feel
welcome and treated with
respect

Points of Pride...

ISU employees with a
disability report greater
accessibility and
experience more respect
compared with peers

More ISU employees
believe diversity and
inclusion is important to
campus leaders compared
with peers

/

ISU international employee:
experience more respect
compared with peers

The majority of ISU
employees from all
ethnicities felt valued and
supported in their career
goals
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Takeaways

ISU employees felt less
comfortable openly expressing
their gender identity compared

with peers

ISU employees felt less
comfortable openly expressing
their sexuality compared with

peers

Work to be Done...

Less than 25% of employees
report that their units have a
designated diversity recruiter

Employees who identify as
Native American represent the
smallest proportion of
employees and are least likely
to feel welcome and respected

/

10-20 point differences exist
across racial/ethnic groups wif
regard to opportunities for
career advancement

Fewer ISU employees believe
they have adequate training to
engage with students and
employees on campus compared
with peers
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| Next StepS

DIAC Inclusion Task Force
(2023/2024)

Track Annual
Implementation
Progress
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Thank You!

Dr. Doris Houston
Office of Equity and Inclusion (2020-2023)

Special Contributors:
Dr. Aslihan Spaulding (Agriculture)
Dr. Caitlin Mercier (Psychology/WGSS)
Mayuko Nakamura, M.S. (Center for Integrated Professional Development)
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equity diversity inclusion is YOU
Hinois State Uriversity
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